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Report on Field Visit to Dhumya Dongar 
 

Sr. 

No. 
Item Particulars 

1 Date 01/04/2023 

2 Name of Event Field visit 

3 Venue Dhumya Dongar 

4 Time 7:00am to 12:00pm 

5 Duration of the programme One Day 

6 Source of Financial Assistance Self 

7 Name of resource person - 

8 Number of participants 32 Students + 03 staff 

9 Copy of the programme - 

10 Curricular/Co-Curricular/Extra-Curricular Academic & Extra- Curricular 

11 Activity belongs to Which Criteria of NAAC IIIrd 

 

As the syllabus of Savitribai Phule Pune University, the field visit is compulsory for 

S. Y. B. Sc & F. Y. B. Sc. students for the actual field and practical knowledge. The field visit 

was organized to Dhumya Dongar on 1st April 2023. Through this, the students were 

exposed to rich faunal diversity of  Maharashtra, India. The field visit was planned for one 

day under the head Department of Science Dr. S. M. Jagtap and Prof. D .R. Borhade. 

 
The journey started from Sahebraoji Buttepatil Mahavidyalaya, Rajgurunagar to 

Dumya Dongar reached around 8.15am. After reached on the tableland of Dhumya Hill 

students became mesmerized  by looking the broad view of the down side agricultural 

fields & Bhima River. Later on students started the observation for the avian diversity and 

insect pest collection around the hill.  

 

The area of hill was full of avian diversity around 20 species of birds were observed  

during the visit.   Bird species are Indian Cuckoo, Kingfisher, Common Myna, Green Bee 

eater, Greater Coucal,  Oriental Magpie Robin, Laughing Dove, Indian Robin, Fantail, Pond 

Heron and many more.  

 



 

After enjoying the nature and natural resources everyone had lunch together. Then 

students also observed the insect pests and  capture the photographs of pests. After a 

successful field visit all of us returned at Mahavidyalaya Campus and then dispersed. The 

tour gave a good exposure to biodiversity for everyone and was a good study experience. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Prof. D. R. Borhade 

Department of Zoology 



 



 



 



 



 


